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Michelle Fournier <fournierm@reno.gov>

Roter Investments of Nevada Self Storage LDC23-00034
1 message

Daylon Rothe <DaylonR@cmsreno.com> Wed, Feb 1, 2023 at 2:31 PM
To: "RenoPlanningCommission@reno.gov" <RenoPlanningCommission@reno.gov>
Cc: Rob Rothe <RobR@cmsreno.com>

Hi,

 

One of the tenants from the Reno Town Mall took it upon himself to create a letter and have each of the tenants in the
mall sign showing support for the Roter Investments of Nevada Self Storage LDC23-00034.  They wanted me to forward it
on.

 

Thanks,

Daylon Rothe | Controller| DaylonR@cmsreno.com|

 

OFFICE:  775.827.2001

DIRECT:  425.827.1024

FAX:        425.827.1024

City Management Services, Inc.

9480 Gateway Drive, Reno, NV 89521

City Management Services Inc.
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Michelle Fournier <fournierm@reno.gov>

FW: Re: Mini storage units
1 message

redheaded1111 <redheaded1111@att.net> Tue, Jan 31, 2023 at 2:56 PM
To: RenoPlanningCommission@reno.gov

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy Note9, an AT&T 5G Evolution capable smartphone

-------- Original message --------
From: Naomi Duerr <duerrn@reno.gov>
Date: 1/31/23 2:16 PM (GMT-08:00)
To: redheaded1111 <redheaded1111@att.net>
Subject: Re: Mini storage units

Hi Kim,

Prese send your comments on the project to:

RenoPlanningCommission@reno.gov

Here is a link to the Feb 1 Planning Commission agenda for reference:

https://reno.primegov.com/Portal/Meeting?meetingTemplateId=4259

https://acrobat.adobe.com/link/review?uri=urn:aaid:scds:US:249b002e-72ea-3318-8983-98c504bc0642

Best to you. 

-- Naomi

-----------------
Naomi Duerr
Reno City Councilmember - Ward 2
775-334-2017
duerrn@reno.gov

On Tue, Jan 31, 2023, 1:27 PM redheaded1111 <redheaded1111@att.net> wrote:
Hi Naomi
I just became aware that the planning commission is going to discuss the establishment of 500 plus mini storage units
in the Old Town Mall at their meeting tomorrow evening. I strongly object to the project as I don't feel it is appropriate for
that area. Thank you.
Kim Driggs

Sent via the Samsung Galaxy Note9, an AT&T 5G Evolution capable smartphone
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intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use of any of the information contained in
or attached to this transmission is prohibited. If you have received this transmission in error, please immediately notify the
sender and immediately destroy the original transmission and its attachments without reading or saving in any manner. Thank
you.
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